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4th Sunday of Ordinary Time greetings, January 28, 2018
What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth? That is a great question. I can tell you

for myself and many of the pilgrims to Israel: Jesus and the biblical stories came alive. We
have our modern-day thought, culture and understanding of the stories. But when you visit
the Holy Land and you stand where Jesus might have stood, you see the hills, the greenery,
the farmland, the archaeological digs, the impressive city of Jerusalem with its temple, the
humbleness of Bethlehem, the Sea of Galilee, and the sepulcher: modern thought and
understanding of the stories change.

What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth? In Matthew chapter 5 Jesus delivers
the Sermon on the Mount starting with the Beatitudes: “Blessed are they” ... when in Israel I
found the setting so peaceful, green, lush even in winter. The monastery built on the site
invites you to contemplate deeply the words Jesus proclaimed. We gathered in one of the
several altar areas to hear the passage and then the several members of the group wandered
or sat in the beautiful gardens to contemplate. It was amazing to feel the words as if they were
expressed by Jesus himself in our day, our time.

What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth? That is a great question. Personally, I
discovered a renewed and deepened interest in Lexio Divina. Lexio is the practice of seeing
the situation in which Scripture is proclaimed. It involves envisioning the surroundings, the
people, their posture and then hearing the words in that setting. The second way Lexio works
is to listen for a phrase that captures our imagination and then pondering that phrase.

What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth? We know we are called to be disciples,
and children of God anticipating the kingdom of heaven both here on earth and in the next life.
We are challenged to be people of truth, compassion, kindness and love. In some instances of
our lives that would require a radical change. Family members who are in strife called to honor
and respect each other. When dealing with someone who has hurt us by word or action,
separating the offensive act from the person. Like Jesus we love the dignity of the person but
can call to task their action. Which may mean: forgiving someone not once, or twice but 77
times.

What have you to do with us, Jesus of Nazareth? I would like to invite you to a recap
of the trip to Israel. Both Luke, our youth minister, and myself would love to share items we
brought back from Israel, pictures of places we visited, and stories of our interaction with the
Holy Land. We have set a date of Tuesday, February 20 following the 12:10 PM Mass during
the soup luncheon. Hopefully the items I purchased and had shipped from Israel will be here
in time for the meeting. I will also have salt from the Dead Sea, holy water and baptismal
gown from the Jordan River, a copy of scrolls used in the temple, and some olive wood from
Bethlehem.

While in Israel: we were safe and could feel God’s protection over our group. We
prayed daily for all our friends and family here at home. It feels great to be home… but, a
part of me wants to return to Israel to experience the Bible coming to life… Jesus loves you
and so do I…
Blessings, Fr. Chuck



Monday, Jan 29
8:30 AM Mass: +Dcn. John Schuiling

Tuesday, Jan 30
6:30 PM Mass: +Richard Leier

Wednesday, Jan 31
8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Phinehas Hanson

Thursday, Feb 1
7:00 AM Mass: +Jacquelin Beaudoin

10:30 AM Anointing Mass (Havenwood): +Jeffrey Shouts

Friday, Feb 2
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don

Saturday, Feb 3
8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Lou
5:30 PM Mass: +Art & Pearl Keenan

Sunday, Feb 4
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: +Tom Kunze

11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Helen Glen
6:30 PM Mass: For the People

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of January 29 to February 4

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of January 29 to February 4

Monday, Jan 29
● 2 Sm 15:13-14,30,16:5-13
● Ps 3:2-7
● Mk 5:1-20
Tuesday, Jan 30
● 2 Sm 18:9-10,14b,24-25a,30-19:3
● Ps 86:1-6
● Mk 5:21-43

Wednesday, Jan 31
● 2 Sm 24:2,9-17
● Ps 32:1-2,5-17
● Mk 6:1-6
Thursday, Feb 1
● 1 Kgs 2:1-4,10-12
● Ps 1 Chr 2911b,11d-12d
● Mk 6:7-13

Friday, Feb 2
● Mal 3:1-4
● Ps 24:7-10
● Heb 2:14-18
● Lk 2:22-40

Saturday, Feb 3
● 1 Kgs 3:4-13
● Ps 119:9-14
● Mk 6:30-34

Sunday, Feb 4
● Jb 7:1-4,6-7
● Ps 147:1-6
● 1 Cor 9:16-19,22-23
● Mk 1:29-39

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

Please see the February monthly calendar of events inside
this bulletin.

Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on February 4. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Patt Rall, Barbara Meuers, and Michael Minogue,
father of Michele Minogue. May they find rest and

peace and may their families find comfort in God’s love.

PARISH LIFE
Liturgical Minister Trainings
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion, Greeter, and
Usher trainings are just around the corner, and if you have
thought about getting involved in these ministries, it is time
to get trained! We need more volunteers at every Mass for
these three ministries. We are specially looking for families
to join the greeter ministry. This is a great way for an entire
family of diverse ages serve at Mass together. We have a
convenient online scheduling system, and we work with your
availability. If you are interested in helping, please contact
Aana Freihammer, afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or
218-444-4262. Trainings start soon!

Nightlights to Meet
.1302

Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly
meeting at 7:00 – 8:30 PM, Monday, January 29, 2018 at 7 PM
in the St. Kateri Room, St. Philip’s. With questions, please call
218-444-4262.

Do you have palms from last year?
If so, leave them in the wicker basket in the
Social Hall by February 4 so they can be
burned for Ash Wednesday.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $ 20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #30         $ 20,432.97
(Weekend of 1/21/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $595,607.61  ~  Current: $629,478.03

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Jan 20 5:30 p.m. 221
Jan 21 7:30 a.m. 175
Jan 21 9:00 a.m. 301
Jan 21 11:00 a.m.                              299
Jan 21 6:30 p.m.                                  39

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work

Happy Anniversary!
Congratulations to Jim & Becky Haskell who
are celebrating their 40th Wedding Anniversary
on January 28!

Grief Support Group
For those grieving the loss of a spouse or partner.

WHEN: 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month
TIME: 4:30-6:00 PM
WHERE: Sanford Health Neilson Place

Trillium Conference Room
1000 Anne St NW,  Bemidji

No registration or fee is needed.Call (218) 333-5643 for more
information. sanfordhealth.org/bemidji

Retrouvaille
Save a marriage. Are you or someone you know, living in the
pain of a marriage in trouble? Retrouvaille can help. The next
program starts Feb. 16, 2018 @ Country Inn & Suites in St.
Cloud, MN. Call 320-255-5314 or check the website
www.helpourmarriage.org for more information.  Preregistra-
tion is required. Space is limited.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

Eucharistic Adoration at St. Charles
St. Charles, Cass Lake has Adoration every Thursday from 3 to
6 PM. All are welcome! We are located at 368 Central Ave. in
Cass Lake, across from the elementary school.

Upcoming Cursillo Weekends
What a great time of year to take care of your spiritual health!
Many in our parish have attended Cursillo weekends over the
years and give great testimony to the power of such
weekends. Cursillo is pronounced KER-SEE-O meaning “short
course in Christianity.”

Weekends are being offered this fall and next spring at Sand
Hill Bible Camp, just south of Fosston. The weekends include
quiet time, inspirational talks, and most importantly, time to
be with Jesus without the many distractions of daily life. Grow
closer to Jesus by taking the time to join us. HE will bless your
sacrifice of time for HIM.

The weekend starts Thursday evening and ends Sunday
afternoon. The Men's will be held February 22-25. The
Women's will be March 15-18. If you feel called to attend a
Cursillo, contact Fr. Don or call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

St. Philip’s School
Staff Spotlight

Who am I?

• I have the best job in the world! How many people can say
they go to work and play? How many people get to start
their days with hugs? Yeah, best job in the world!

• I have one daughter, Sarah Rose, who lives in Erie, PA.
That’s far away! Sometimes I have to remind myself as I’m
traveling to Erie, that it’s such a great adventure!

• My grandson gave me the name “Gummy” when he was a
little less than a year old. He said it’s because I’m “tasty.” I
don’t know, he was real little and just getting those words
to come out, but he’s 4 now and the name stuck.

• My husband is my best friend, even on those occasions
when we don’t see eye to eye, or just flat out disagree.

• St. Bartholomew has been my Patron Saint for as long as I
can remember, but I think of St. Anthony as a close
second. I lose a lot of stuff and St. Anthony never lets me
down. It’s one of the first prayers my students learn.

• I always ask Father for a blessing if my class meets him in
the halls. I figure we need all the blessings we can get, and
my little ones love Father Chuck and
Father Don so much, it adds so much to
their day.

• This is my 16th year teaching at St. Philip’s
School.

Introducing Susie Balstad,
our Kindergarten teacher

Sunday, January 28 - Friday, February 2: Catholic Schools
Week at St. Philips School. Watch for more info coming soon!
Wednesday, January 31: All School Mass with Bishop
Hoeppner 8:40 AM
Wednesday, January 31: Family Faith Night with presenter
Nic Davidson
Thursday, February 1: Catholic School Week Talent Show.
8:45 AM in the gym
Thursday, February 1: St. Philip’s School Information Night
Friday, February 2: Catholic School Week Activity Day
Friday, February 16: Teacher in-service day. No school
Monday, February 19: President’s Day. No school



FAITH FORMATION

YOUTH MINISTRY

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music.
All are invited to participate!

St. Paul Street Evangelization Volunteer Training
If you are like most Catholics, the idea of evangelizing makes
you very nervous or you think of someone shouting at people
on the street corner, asking if they are saved.  This is not
effective evangelization.  St. Paul Street Evangelization is
about sharing the Catholic Faith we love and helping others
to find or rediscover that same Faith.  The Second Vatican
Council urges the baptized “to bring the Gospel, found fully
in the Catholic Church, to a culture that has largely reverted
to paganism.”  You don’t have to  know all the answers to
evangelize.  Learn how to evangelize in a non-confrontational
way, offering others rosaries or Miraculous Medals and
resources.  We give you the tools you need to build a bridge
of trust between the streets and the parish.

A new chapter of St. Paul Street Evangelization has been
started in Bemidji and will be taking our faith to the streets
starting this next spring.  We are looking for people who
want to share their Catholic Faith.  You will be trained and
mentored, so you feel comfortable.  Members will be in teams
to evangelize.  We are also looking for volunteers to help
with folding brochures and assembly of materials.

Classes will be held on Thursdays, February 1, 2018 through
April 12, 2018 from 5:30-7:30 PM.  Registration is required.
Space is limited.  The deadline to sign up is Thursday, January
25, 2018.  Call Diane Waggoner at 218-760-6928 to register.

• Diocese of Crookston 7th-9th grade JPII Camp is July 8-12
and 15-19. Registration starts Wednesday, January 24, 2018.
This camp fills quickly! Please visit the Diocese of Crookston
website to register. Also, if there are high school juniors,
seniors, college students that would like to volunteer at this
please visit the website as well.

• We are hosting the Middle School Youth Rally on Sunday,
March 18. We will need 30 people to volunteer for this event.
Job duties such as Hospitality crew, Meal prep and serving,
direct a basketball tournament, directing traffic, clean-up
crew etc. Volunteers must be Safe Environment certified.

• Our next Family Faith Formation Night is Wednesday,
January 31 at 6:30 PM with Nic Davidson. Topic of the night
is Catholic Because I Believe in a Loving God. He will share
his conversion story. Everyone is invited to come and it’s free
of charge. Faith Formation students grades 6-12 are required
to attend with or without their families.

Our prayers are needed for the next worldwide 40 DAYS FOR
LIFE spring campaign.  The campaign begins on Ash Wednes-
day, February 14th and continues through March 25th—24
hours a day/7 days a week at many locations in the U.S. and
abroad. Pray for an End to Abortion.

Happening on February 17 ~ 10 to 11 AM
3rd Saturday of the Month Prayer Hour at

Planned Parenthood of Bemidji
Can’t stay the full hour? Stay for any length of time.

Questions: 218-368-9019

Think of ON DEMAND as your home page. The
top four bands (Opening the Word, Featured,
Recently Added, and top Spanish titles), are
followed by an area customized for St. Philip’s.
These bands link to search topics. Titles recently
played show at the bottom of the page. St. Philip’s
top video choice has been Mary of Nazareth.
Watch it and share your thoughts about it. You
can give it a rating, too.

FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSION
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 5:15 PM OR THURSDAY,
FEBRUARY 22, 6:30 PM
Two opportunities to attend the First
Eucharist Parent Session will be offered:
February 13 at 5:15 PM and February 22 at
6:30 PM in the Social Hall. Parents/guardians
only need to attend one session.  These two
sessions will be the only sessions offered this year, so mark
your calendars now!  The session is for parents/guardians
who will be preparing their child to receive the Sacrament of
First Eucharist this year.  This is a parent only Session, one
parent must attend (both are welcome).  Children preparing
to receive the Sacrament should be in second grade or older
and attending Faith Formation or St. Philip’s School.  An
overview of the Sacrament, the preparation program and the
time line will be discussed. Parents/guardians are
responsible for the preparation of their child to receive
the Sacrament. Packets will be handed out and there will be
an opportunity for questions and discussion.  Please contact
Kris Jensen (441-4944) for additional information.



MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of February 3/4

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat. 5:30 PM
Fifth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun. 7:30 AM
Fifth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun. 9:00 AM
Fifth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun. 11:00 AM
Fifth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Dan Shea Tracie Walter HELP NEEDED

LECTOR
Peggy Neumann
Jake Atencio

Judy Stai
Pam Murray

Daniel Froelich
Kevin Erpelding

Carol Rettinger
Emily Vincent

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Barb Nyberg

ALTAR SERVER
Taylor Hanevold
Emma Mutnansky
Sam Mutnansky

Abby Myhrer
HELP NEEDED
Erin Myhrer (sub req.)

Luke Rud
Gabriel Morin
Sophia Morin

Joshua Nyberg
Westin Gourneau
Lauren Moreno

NOVICE ALTAR SERVER Markus Midgarden HELP NEEDED Dominick Washburn HELP NEEDED

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Walter Schuiling Ed Daigle Dotty Forrest (sub req.)

EMHC

Eileen Gothman
JoDee Treat
Deacon Robb Naylor
Lynn Baird
Heidi Hiscock
Deborah Millard
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Dan Shea
Cynthia Haskin
Barry Karpinski
Joyce Berg
Sarah Martinka
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Steve Pfleger
Brent Rud
George Gardner
Joann Gardner
Sue Young
Theresa Steele
Lorie Erpelding
Tracie Walter
Kevin Erpelding

Chris Nyberg
Kimberley Gourneau
Jennifer Noble
Carol Rettinger
Courtney Haskins
Marcia Larson
Patty Nagle
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Chris Hanevold
Dick Robinson
Glen Laginess
Dave Hiscock

Ron Hendricks
Matt Dockendorf
D.J. Bakken
HELP NEEDED

Rick Coe
Del Hager
Bob Aitken
Kirk Malkowski
Cooper Malkowski

Randy Nyberg
Don Pohl
Frank Homer
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Phil Hodapp
Marilynne Hodapp

Nancy Studer
Mark Studer
Eleanor Morin
Sharon Holmgren

Jan Busch
Rita Lauderbaugh
Annette Jones
Nancy Lauderbaugh

GREETER
Kathy LeMoine
HELP NEEDED

Fran Petersen
Rosemary Petersen

Mickie Coe
Jane Daniels

HELP NEEDED
Bob McCalip

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Jan Hager Judy Selby
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